

NEIGHBORHOOD PICNIC AND FLEA MARKET

The neighborhood Spring Picnic will be held at Indian Head Park (Optimist Park) on Saturday, April 16, 1983. We've added something new to this year's event; A NEIGHBORHOOD FLEA MARKET! Here's a great opportunity to get rid of some of those old items you no longer need and make some money in the process. The Neighborhood Association will supply the tables and advertising, all you have to do is bring your items to sell. Tables will be supplied to any neighborhood resident and there is no charge. A non-profit organization will stop by to accept any unsold items you may wish to donate.

The day's activities will begin with the flea market at 9:00 am. The picnic will be at noon (You bring your picnic lunch; soft drinks will be provided). The annual meeting and election of officers will be at 1:00.

Other activities will include a raffle, entertainment, and a slide show of the year's events.

Mark your calendar and plan to make this year's spring cleaning pay off. The Spring Picnic is a great opportunity to meet your neighbors and enjoy spring in your park.

For more information call Joe or Sue Doker at 878-6718. (In case of rain, the picnic and flea market will be held on Sunday the 17th)

OUR SECOND YEAR IN REVIEW

The Indian Head/Lehigh Neighborhood Association has just completed its second year. Through the support of the membership and the hard work and committment of the Board of Trustees, the Association has continued to work towards improving the quality of our neighborhood.

Improvements to Indian Head Park(also known as Optimist Park) have been a major activity. Under the leadership of Dale Allen, volunteers weeded and cleaned the tot-lot, painted the exterior of the building, and just recently planted trees along the east side of the park. Some of the older dogwoods, which were not doing well near the parking area, were moved to healthier locations near the scout house. Border grass was planted under the (continued on next page)

YEAR IN REVIEW (continued from front page)

oak trees to provide a pleasing effect to the formerly bare area.

Negotiations with the City Parks Department produced the security lights which now light up the area around the scout house at The heating system in the building has been replaced, and the city promises to install new doors and windows later this year.

The Association sponsored a series of crime watch meetings last summer and a Fall Festival in the park in November. December a troup of merry souls went Christmas caroling in the neighborhood.

Through all of these activities, neighbors have become friends and helped to improve the neighborhood for the enjoyment and benefit of us all.

The Board urges all members to get involved and participate in the Association activities as we embark on year three. You'll get to know some really fine neighbors and find the experience to be personnaly rewarding.

ELECTION OF NEW OFFICERS

The 1983 Neighborhood Association officers and trustees will be elected by the general membership on Saturday, April 16th at the "Spring Picnic" in Indian Head Park. The following slate of nominees has been prepared by the nominating committee:

OFFICERS

Dale Allen, President Roxane Dow, Treasurer

Jim Antista, Vice President Joe Doker, Secretary

AT LARGE TRUSTEES

Kennan Fishburne, W. Indian Head Dr. Jane Bradshaw, Chinnapakin Nene Debbie Gibson, Chowkeebin Nene Latimore Chavis, Nancy Dr.

Ron Hartung, Chowkeebin Nene

Additional nominations can be made at the Picnic prior to the elections. Remember, you must have paid your 1983 dues to be eligible to vote.

Come out and meet the candidates and welcome your new Association officers.

CONGRATULATIONS!!!

We would like to extend our congratulations to Dale and Lauren Allen on the birth of a baby boy. His name is Ryan Buchanan and he was born on March 7th.

REMEMBER

Newsletters are only sent to dues paying members (except the spring issue). If you want to be kept informed of Neighborhood Association Activities all year long, JOIN NOW!

